December 14, 2010

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:31 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, December 14, 2010.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts and Denny Richardson.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  

Also present were Donna Gates, Becky Gates, Sally Baecker, Greg Baecker, Nick Baecker, Carl Morsbach, Jeannie Reinhardt, Richard McDermott and Michael Albert.

The minutes from the November 9 meeting were read. Mike Roberts made a motion to amend the minutes and current agenda to exclude the words “Roll Call Vote on Ordinance to Adopt Comprehensive Plan”.  Denny Richardson seconded and the motion carried.  Mike Roberts made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Brad Anderson seconded, the motion carried. 

Treasurer’s report for November was read.  The ending balance was $24,497.04.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Mike Roberts seconded.  The motion carried.

October 12 Hearing Minutes:


No action was taken on this agenda item.

Citizens Concerns

Denny Richardson replaced the boards on the two bottom steps leading into the Town Hall.  He asked to be reimbursed 5 dollars.

Denny Richardson reported that there will be snowmobile traffic on Bear Pen Road and that the road is posted.

Sally Baecker was concerned about future emergencies that may leave people without a water supply. She asked that the Town Board consider having an Emergency Plan.

Carl Morsbach asked how much fuel the fire department has on hand in case of emergencies.  Brad Anderson said he would ask at the next fire department meeting.

Sally Baecker said that the Town Board was not fully complying with the open meeting laws by posting an agenda item that read “Roll Call Vote on Ordinance to Adopt Comprehensive Plan”.

Sally Baecker said that she attended the December meeting expecting to hear Jay Verholtz speak.

Sally Baecker said that the Future Land Use Map is marked wrong and she is concerned about the error.  She has spoken to John Egli, Patty Scharr and Mark Garlic, who agreed. 

Donna Gates asked Mike Roberts why he didn’t speak up as to why Jay Verholtz was not invited to come, when it was not agreed to at the previous Town Board meeting to invite him.

Mike Roberts said that although he did state that he thought Jay Verholtz had ulterior motives beyond speaking about Coordination, he did make a motion at the November Board meeting to invite him to a Board meeting, but there was no second.  

Becky Gates asked Mike Roberts if he went page by page through the Comprehensive Plan and agreed on it.

Mike Roberts said he did agree with most of it but it was the thought that there would be a public hearing on it, which we have not had.

Road Update

There has been a lot of snow plowing on the Town Roads due to large snowfall.

The County needs to trim trees on Wiskerchen Lane, they are interfering with the county trucks.

Brush cutting may be done on Byington Road.

Maureen Manore presented a letter from Command Central, the company that services the Town’s voting machine and programs the cartridges for the elections.  The letter stated that the company had changed hands and was now owned by Dominion Voting Systems.  The Town was being asked to sign a contract to work with Dominion in the future.  As there is no other competition in this area, the Board agreed to the clerk signing the contract.

The Town Clerk had called Mark Garlic, the assessor for the Town, and asked why the Town’s equalized values had dropped.  He explained that the drop was due to foreclosures and low sale prices in our area.

The Town Clerk relayed a message from Pitt Plummer, the Fire Chief, that the Town Hall fire extinguisher is due for inspection.

The caucus was set for January 18, 2011, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.

The bills were paid.  

The next regular board meeting was set for January 18, 2011 following the caucus, at the Frankfort Town Hall.  Due to the meeting being set later in the month the Town Board agreed that the Clerk could pay the electric and phone bill before the next meeting. The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Road Reports.

Denny Richardson made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Brad Anderson seconded.  The motion carried.

Time 9:36 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk
